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Savoia Kangri Attempt. Our expedition was composed of Jan Tichy, Jifi
Ulrych, my brother Zdenék Luke§ and me. All but my brother are Czechs in
exile. We set up Base Camp on June 6 at the junction of the Godwin Austen
and Savoia Glaciers at 16,400 feet. We had only 23 days left for the climb.
From then until June 19 bad weather prevented our occupying Advance Base
at 17,725 feet on the Savoia Glacier at the foot of Savoia Kangri I (7263
meters, 23,830 feet). The 6000-foot-high east face seemed best, as the rest of
the mountain was avalanche-threatened. Without Ulrych, on June 20 we started
up the prominent ridge. We were stopped on June 22 by strong winds and
snowfall 2000-feet-up. On June 24 we came to where the ridge abutted the true
face. The link was a very delicate, thin ice ridge. We just did not have enough
time or equipment to cross this. We had reached 21,500 feet. After our descent,
the weather deteriorated again, confirming we had made the right decision.

CESTMIR LUKES, Czech living in Switzerland

Various Unsuccessful Expeditions to the Karakoram. Bad weather drove
back a number of expeditions. Frenchmen under the leadership of Hubert Odier
got to 23,950 feet on Gasherbrum II before being turned back. Germans led by
Dr. Volker Stallbohm failed on Masherbrum. Japanese under Kenichiro Tsuji-
yama could not climb Saraghrar. There were two unsuccessful expeditions to
Kunyang Chhish: Japanese led by Isao Nakamura on the east ridge and French
under Pierre Pujot on the north ridge. Guillermo Lateo’s Spanish group failed
on Latok II (the official Latok II, not the Italian designated one).

Latok I Attempt. (The officially designated Latok I, called Latok II by the
Italians.) The mountain was everything we expected: superb rock, good line,
good sustained climbing. Unfortunately Martin Boysen, Choe Brooks, John
Yates and I could not finish the job. We attempted the north ridge tried by the
Americans in 1978. (See A.A.J., 1979, pages 24 to 28 for text and photos.)
In July we placed Base Camp at the junction of the Panmah and Choktoi
Glaciers and Advance Base up the Choktoi. There was more snow than usual
around. Our first 2Y%-day sortie was to leave equipment and a tent a third of
the way up the ridge. The second attempt took place several days later. We
reached our high point in a day and continued up for two more. On the fourth
day one of the team decided it was too dangerous. A single person could not
retreat safely or stay in the tent alone and so we had to retreat. Afterwards we
had no food, equipment or inclination to return.

RAB CARRINGTON, Alpine Climbing Group

Baintha Brakk II (Ogre II) Attempt. Brian Hall, Alan Rouse, Andrew
Parkin and I attempted unclimbed Baintha Brakk II or Ogre II (6960 meters,
22,835 feet). It promised to be at least as difficult as Baintha Brakk (Ogre). A
British party tried it in 1979 and large Japanese and Korean expeditions



